
We regret the slow pace of the negotiations since we met in 
London last year. But there has been progress  •in recent 
months. Therefore we are convinced that a balanced agree-
ment is within reach. 

We welcome the reform of the European Community's Common 
Agricultural Policy which has just been adopted and which 
should facilitate the settlement of outstanding issues. 

Progress has been made on the issue of internal support in 
a way which is consistent with the reform of the Common 
Agricultural Policy, on dealing with the volume of sub-
sidised exports and on avoiding future disputes. These 
topics require further work. In addition, parties still , 
have concerns in the areas of market access and trade in 
cereal substitutes that they seek to address. 

We reaffirm that the negotiations should lead to a globally 
balanced result. An accord must create more open markets 
for goods and services and will require comparable efforts 
from all neaotiating partners. 

On this basis we expect that an agreement can be reached 
before the end of 1992.' 

9. We are committed, through coordinated and individual 
actions, to build confidence for investors, savers,-and 
consumers: confidence that hard work will lead to a better 
quality of life; confidence that investments will be 
profitable; confidence that savings will be rewarded and 
that price stability will not be put at risk. 

10. We pledge to adopt policies aimed at creating jobs and 
growth. We will seek to take the appropriate steps, re-
cognising our individual circumstances, to establish sound 
macroeconomic policies to spur stronger sustainable growth. 
With this in mind we have agreed on the following guide-
lines: 

- to continue to pursue sound monetary and financial pol-
icies to support the upturn without rekindling inflation; 

- to create the scope for lower interest rates through the 
reduction of excessive public deficits and the promotion 
of savings; 

- to curb excessive public deficits above all by limiting 
public spending. Taxpayers' money should be used more 
economically and more effectively. 

- to integrate more closely our environmental and growth 
objectives, by encouraging market incentives and tech-
nological innovation to promote environmentally sound 
consumption and production. 


